Minutes
Basic Skills Initiative Meeting

November 2, 2009
1:00-2:30 A201-A
Attended: Mark Manasse, Kathy Werle, Lou Ascione, Ken Reinstein, Diana Fink, Sally Nalven, Sheryl Gobble, America Jimenez de Lara, Rekha Chhabra, Amy Beeman, Erica Murrietta, Joan Thompson, Kathy Doorly
1. Update from Committee/Project Leads: Research of Basic Skills Projects – Questions? 

· D. Fink and Mark M. have been using Google docs to manage data for their BSI projects.  
· K. Werle has spoken to the district about getting “raw data” before full reports come out.
2. Monthly Reports – Five Minutes MAX/Project.  Project Lead (or representative) Gives Basic Skills Project update (40 Minutes MAX)

· Sally Nalven (or representative) -- Child Development: had 126 tutoring sessions, and 41 during lesson planning and observation workshops.  Have had multiple sessions: day and night.  General feeling of “success” with workshops among Child Development faculty.  Test taking workshop is in the near future, and tutors have been working with Mark M. on how to run the workshop.  Diana F. offered study skill materials.
· Wendy Stewart (or representative) -- STEP (postponed)
· Erica Murrietta – Counseling: Has done presentations in 11 Basic Skills classes.  Has created a new pre/post survey for presentations, and will pilot it soon.  Can give short and/or long presentations.  Professors are having Erica M. come back to their non-BSI classes to give more presentations.  Erica sees a strong connection between presentations and students coming to counseling.  Taping/podcasting of presentations may happen in the future. 
· Carol Murphy -- Math Fast Track Phase 1: Students sign up for 15A and subsequent course simultaneously.  Carol M. has created booklets and worksheets for classes.  Is attempting to catch students now for next semester.  Working with Math faculty and counseling to fill the classes.
· Diana Fink – SI: Amy Beeman is the SI Coordinator.  Trained seven instructor-recommended coaches.  Overall, have already exceeded total number of student contact hours from last semester.  Test anxiety/math anxiety workshops coming.  SIs available right after, right before, or at other times as needed for office hours.  Discussed the philosophy of REM – Rational Effort Minimalization—helps students see how much work classes actually take. 
· Diana Fink -- Online Tutoring: Training desk help to answer online tutoring questions. Training students how to effectively use online tutoring: connecting, engaging, and extending.  Review and analyze archived sessions to continuously improve process.  Created training materials for staff and students.  Have had about 15 to 20 online tutoring session this semester.
· Mark Manasse – IA – Held three training sessions at the beginning of the semester.  Established weekly shared office hours for IAs.  Each IA holds one Basic Skills workshop/semester, for example: timed writing, paragraphing, finding the main idea, etc.  Mid-semester IA training held on 10/30 discussing how to tutor reading and the tutoring cycle.   
· Mark Manasse -- English/ESOL Lab: Open Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday for drop in hours.  IAs and English/ESOL professors hold shared office hours in the lab.  Lab Website and Blog created for student and instructor use.  Over 500 tutoring sessions held the first 8 weeks of the semester. 
3. Update from Mark: Budget 
· Mark M. met with Denise Kapitzke in accounting about Spring 2010 Basic Skills Budget updates that were approved by BSI Committee.
4. Update from Kathy: Action Plan – was due 10/30
· Signed and submitted.  We will meet with Academic Affairs and Academic Senate in a more timely fashion in the future.
5. Update from Ken: Voc Ed English Update
· English 43 advisory removed from new Voc Ed English class that will be offered in Fall 2010.

6. Update from Mark/Kathy: 10/30 District BSI Meeting / ARCC Update
· Official CB 21 coding still in the process of being updated at the state and district levels.  Internal recoding shows promising results of improved success for Basic Skills students.
· More communication and alignment between Non Credit and Credit classes desired.  Mark M. contacted MiraCosta College about their programs and alignment.
· A workshop on tutoring throughout the district may be in the works.
· Continuing Ed may be receiving a larger share of Basic Skills funding in the future so as to receive their “fair share” of the allocation.
7. Update from Committee: Marketing Basic Skills at Miramar – BRIEFLY discuss what you have done since last meeting (if anything)  (5 Minutes)

· Academic Senate – Mark: Gives BSI Updates at every meeting.
· Website – Mark, Diana, Ken: Basic Skills Website now has action plan and projects listed.
· Newsletter/Newspaper – Mark: Interviewed about English/ESOL lab. 

· Class Presentations – Erica: Open to all Basic Skills classes.
· Math Department Meetings – Carol Murphy: Strategies for affordable books. 

· EOPS Newsletter – Joan Thompson: Wanted more info about workshops for EOPS students.
· Mark is working on a Basic Skills presentation to the board in the spring.
8. Continue Logic Modeling (until 2:30): Discussed the uses and rationale.
Next meeting 11/16/2009 1-2:30 in the President’s Conference Room (Back to Normal Location)
